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CHARLOTTE COUNTY TRANSPORTATION DISADVANTAGED 
LOCAL COORDINATING BOARD (LCB) 
REGULAR MEETING 
Minutes of a regular meeting held in a hybrid format on May 5, 2022 utilizing GoToMeeting remotely and in-person at the East Port Environmental Campus, Training Room B, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte, FL 33980

MEMBERS PRESENT IN-PERSON

Commissioner Ken Doherty, Charlotte County Commissioner (LCB Chair)
Tony Conte, Public Education-School Transportation

Donna Fain, Agency for People with Disabilities
Mike Mansfield, Economically Disadvantaged Representative

Candice Monroy, FDOT, District One Modal Development Office

Duane Siegfried, Representative for Elderly Interests
Alana Watson, Agency for Health Care Administration (AHCA), alternate

MEMBERS PRESENT REMOTELY

Leigh Ann Bellamy, Division of Blind Services
Dottie Fulton, Citizen Advocate-User 

Carmen Henry, Regional Workforce Development
Maryjane Nickerson Goodwill, Children-at-Risk Representative alternate

Joseph Sabatino, Citizen Advocate - excused

Alan Skavroneck, Local Private-for-Profit Transportation Industry Representative (LCB Vice Chair)

ABSENT MEMBERS

Jocey Henderson, Veterans Affairs - excused

Tabitha Larrauri, Department of Children & Families
Maricela Morado, Area Agency on Aging-Florida Department of Elder Affairs – excused

M. Suzanne Roberts, Virginia B. Andes Volunteer Community Clinic (Medical Community Representative) - excused

vacant, Disabled Representative

STAFF PRESENT IN-PERSON

Laks Gurram, MPO Principal Planner

Wendy Scott, MPO Planner
Rick Kolar, Charlotte County Transit Operations Manager (CTC) 

Heidi Maddox, Charlotte County Fiscal Services Division
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE REMOTELY 
D’Juan Harris, MPO Director
Betty-Ann Sherer, MPO Planner
Christy Davis, Charlotte County Transit Division
1. Call to Order & Roll Call
LCB Chair Ken Doherty called the regular LCB Meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.   An in-person quorum was present.  A roll call of LCB Members was taken.      
2.
Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
3.
Public Comments on Agenda Items
There were no public comments.
4.          Consent Agenda:
A.   Approval of Minutes:  January 6, 2022 LCB Public Meeting LCB Minutes
B.   Approval of Minutes:  January 6, 2022 Quarterly LCB Meeting Minutes

C.   Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) Annual       Planning Grant to the MPO

Mike Mansfield made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Donna Fain seconded the motion. The Consent Agenda was approved unanimously.
5.
Transportation Disadvantaged Trust Fund (TDTF) Trip and Equipment Grant
Each year, a portion of the State Transportation Disadvantaged Trust Fund (TDTF) is 

allocated to each Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC) to provide trips and equipment for non-sponsored TD service.  Charlotte County’s FY 2021/2022 Trip and Equipment Grant funding was enhanced by a COVID-19 rescue plan designed to mitigate financial losses that began in March 2020.  This funding relief was phased out on December 31, 2021.    

The funding amount for FY 2022/2023 Trip and Equipment Grant plus Voluntary Dollar funding (commencing July 1, 2022) is:


Trip & Equipment Grant allocation 

$ 544,101


Local Match




$  60, 455

Total Funding




$ 604,556


Voluntary Dollar



$          77


Local Match




$            8

Total






85


Grand Total




$ 604,641
6.
2021/2022-FY 2025/2026 Transportation Disadvantaged Service Plan/Coordinated Public Transit-Human Services Transportation Plan (TDSP/CPT-HSTP) Amendment Including Rate Model Calculations
On March 30, 2021, the Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD) designated the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners (BCC) as the Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC) for Charlotte County for a five-year period commencing July 1, 2021.  A new Transportation Disadvantaged Service Plan (TDSP) was approved by the LCB on September 9, 2021.  This document also serves as the Coordinated Public Transit-Human Services Transportation Plan (CPT-HSTP) for purposes of Federal transportation legislation requirements. The attached change pages will serve as an amendment to the current document and require approval by the LCB prior to submission to the CTD.  Staff will revise Table of Contents page numbering if needed once updated materials are approved. 

Amendment Actions:

· Revision of Cover Page with date of amendment

· Update of Transit Facility Address, pg. 1
· Closure of the Cultural Center, pgs. 10, 21, 22, 26, 42 and 51

· Update on new Transit Facility, pgs. 11-12
· Revision to Public Participation (CTC Survey 2022), pg. 16

· Status of the Port Charlotte Town Center, pgs. 21 and 25

· Revision to Local Hospital Names, pg. 23

· Addition of BJ’s Wholesale Club as a shopping trip attractor, pg. 24

· Update on Types, Hours, and Days of Services/Accessing Services, pg. 40-41, 52
· Update on current Englewood SCAT transit services, pgs. 41, 45, 52-53

· Update Veteran’s Van days of service, pg. 42 and 45

· Insertion of new 2022 Bus Transit System Annual Safety and Security Certification, (letter dated February 2, 2022), pg. 44
· Coordination Contractors items, pg. 54

· Addition to Quality Assurance Additional Reviews section, pg. 59

· New Appendix A Brochure and availability in French Creole notation, pg. 61-62
· Insertion of new rate model calculations in Appendix H, pgs. 78-87 (the revised approved draft version which was received 5/3/2022 from CTD and Transit staff was emailed to LCB Members under a separate email on 5/4/2022)
· Insertion of Appendix J, 2022 CTC Evaluation, pg. 89-98
· Revision of Appendix M, TD Application pg. 1 to reflect new Transit Facility Address, pg. 113
The entire draft document is available upon request and will be posted on the website post-meeting.

Rick Kolar reviewed the newest rate model calculation pages.  Duane Siegfried noted that 
ridership numbers were down, and costs had increased.  He asked Rick Kolar if he anticipated 
ridership increases post-pandemic.  Rick Kolar responded that he did expect gradual increases; 
however, he was also dealing with only having enough contract drivers to run 10-12 vehicles on 
the road (as opposed to 22 vehicles pre-pandemic).
Tony Conte stated that the School Board fleet was dealing with a roughly 50% increase in fuel 

expenses.  The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) has raised the mileage allowance to 58.5 cents 

per mile.  
Wendy Scott discussed other amendments to the TDSP including the removal of all references to  

the Cultural Center, the renaming of three area hospitals and the new address for the Transit 
Facility.

Mike Mansfield inquired about the current driver shortage and whether Charlotte County’s 
contract drivers’ salaries were competitive.  Rick Kolar replied that since the average rate was 

comparable to what Sarasota and Lee County bus drivers were being paid, they were competitive

for the area, but not necessarily nationwide.
Tony Conte made a motion to amend the FY 2021-2022/FY 2025/2026 Transportation Disadvantaged Service Plan (TDSP)/Charlotte County Coordinated Public Transit-Human Services Transportation Plan (including the rate model calculations); allowing Transit staff to make minor technical adjustments to the rate model per CTD staff guidance.  Mike Mansfield seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

7.
2022 CTC Evaluation
Wendy Scott noted that pursuant to Florida Statutes, Chapter 427, and Florida Administrative Code, Rule 41-2, the Local Coordinating Board (LCB), with the assistance of the Official Planning Agency (OPA), conducts an annual performance evaluation of the Community Transportation Coordinator (CTC).  In Charlotte County, the designated CTC is the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners (BCC), the governing board of the County Transit Division.  This year, the CTC Evaluation was conducted on February 7-9, 2022.
The CTC Evaluation document was developed utilizing sections of the CTC Evaluation Workbook and sample materials provided by the Florida Commission for the Transportation Disadvantaged (CTD).   This year’s review involved a bus inspection and ride-along, as well as examination of documentation provided by Transit Division staff.  Additionally, surveys of riders and a vendor were conducted.  
Wendy Scott stated that the CTC Evaluation bus ride had traveled to various locations including the congregate dining site in Harbor Heights, a dialysis facility and the Port Charlotte Town Center.  She noted that the passengers in need of dialysis were particularly appreciative.  She observed that although passenger satisfaction ratings were down slightly (perhaps tied to pandemic stress and shortfalls), overall passengers were still largely satisfied with the bus service that they were receiving.
Mike Mansfield made a motion to approve the 2022 Charlotte County CTC Evaluation, and Duane Siegfried seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
8.
Community Transportation Coordinator Quarterly Reports for October-December 2021 and January-March 2022
Rick Kolar presented two quarterly reports which described recent activities of the Community Transportation Coordinator.  Given the timing of the holiday period and a very short turnaround time, the CTC Quarterly Report covering the October-December 2121 timeframe was not available for the January 6, 2022 LCB meeting.  It was reviewed along with the January-March 2022 report.  

Tony Conte inquired if Charlotte County Transit was using a mobile app.  Rick Kolar stated that unfortunately, Transit was not currently using an Uber app, but rather a Route Match software app instead.  Tony Conte described a GPS app used by the School Board to keep parents/guardians up to date on bus status and cut down on phone call inquiries.  He recommended that Charlotte County Transit check with its GPS vendor regarding availability so that it could be tightly integrated with the app.
Rick Kolar described report numbers tied to the Air Show and the Waterfest.  He commented that one of the coordinated partners, the Homeless Coalition, was currently reorganizing and not having any trips.  He also described the unfortunate 15-20% of trips that were cancellations and no shows.  The problem seemed focused on the subscription trips, and Transit was trying to address the issue.

Rick Kolar noted that Veterans Van trips to Bay Pines in St. Petersburg and the Cape Coral VA Clinic were increasing, and CARE numbers tended to fluctuate.

The number one purpose of trips was for employment.  Rick Kolar stated that Transit could handle more of these trips if there were more drivers available during the busy commute times.  Senior congregate meal sites are up and running.  Rick Kolar requested that LCB Members spread the word to their clients regarding these opportunities to socialize while also receiving nutrition.
Rick Kolar attributed the number of unmet medical trips to the driver shortages.  He gave the example of dialysis treatments that needed scheduling outside of Transit’s normal operating hours.  He noted that 17 complaints centered on one passenger’s after-hours dialysis need.  Mr. Kolar also described Transit’s efforts to get a passenger on an availability basis to Beach Road in West County so that the rider could then transfer to a beach trolley.
Chair Doherty expressed the need for clarification on the exact boundaries of the Transit service area, especially in the South County area.  Rick Kolar noted that due to the pandemic, service in the area of Burnt Store Road was primarily no further south than Notre Dame in the Burnt Store Road area with the exception of one nearby development and did not extend to the Burnt Store Marina neighborhood.  Chair Doherty requested that information be provided so that all Commission staff could understand the boundaries.
9.
Public Comments
There were no public comments.
10.
Staff Comments
Wendy Scott gave the following remarks: 
· Thanks to the LCB Members for your meeting participation and appreciation for LCB Member responses regarding packet distribution and confirmation of LCB alternates.

· Review of the TD Commission’s Business Meetings on February 16 and March 22, 2022.  There were two major topics of discussion at both meetings.  The first one was the availability of legislative funding commencing July 1, 2022:  $53.1 million to the Trip & Equipment Grant program, which includes $2 million in additional budget authority plus $4 million for the Innovative Services Development (ISD) Grant program.  The second topic was the application of performance data to the Trip & Equipment (T&E) Grant funding formula for the coming state fiscal year.  Basically, after receiving extended public comments, the CTD Commissioners were asked at the March meeting to vote on Option 1 (utilizing 12 months of performance data) vs. Option 2 (utilizing 8 months of performance data to lessen COVID’s impact).  Option 2 received support from/stood to benefit the Big Three Southeast Florida County CTCs (Miami-Dade/Broward/Palm Beach and was tied to the inability to charge for bus passes during the COVID period in those areas), while Option 1 benefitted most of the remaining CTCs in other parts of the state. Following discussion, the CTD Commissioners voted unanimously for Option 1 which benefitted a greater number of CTCs statewide.  In Charlotte County’s case, this will be of benefit (an approximately $4,000 difference).  Other topics discussed included:   (1) a recent pause in the Annual Operating Report (AOR) Redesign Initiative until a June Workshop, (2) an upcoming Vision Summit/TD Orientation and Dialogue Session to benefit new TD Commission and TD staff members as well as new stakeholders (3) a CTD subcommittee that was analyzing marketing and website efforts, (4) a Project “GROW” Initiative to assess the Commission’s 40 year old strategies in light of recent developments such as the pandemic, work force challenges (including driver shortages) and business communications.  The August/September CTD Conference theme will be Growth to meet service demands (especially growing senior ridership give Florida demographics). An informal poll of LCB Members revealed that many were familiar with at least one old acquaintance or family unit moving permanently to Florida from out-of-state in the past two years with many being retirees.

·  MPO staff members were still attempting to fill one LCB vacancy, the one for a representative for disabled interests.  There is no requirement that this representative use the system, but it is always helpful to have someone with knowledge of the local TD service.  Please spread the word.  MPO staff tried to recruit a visually impaired passenger while conducting the CTC Evaluation, but he has not responded to date.

· Congrats to Transit staff on their beautiful new facility.  Betty-Ann Sherer and Wendy Scott had the opportunity to tour it during the CTC Evaluation.  In light of the new Transit Conference Room, LCB Members were polled regarding the possibility of holding the November 3, 2022 LCB Meeting there (similar to a field trip, since there would be a fairly light meeting agenda).  LCB Members expressed an interest in this tour.
11.
Member Comments 
Being a new resident of Charlotte County, Duane Siegfried inquired about the lack of fixed route bus service in Charlotte County.  Chair Doherty, along with County and MPO staff, described some of the County’s unique challenges including only one incorporated municipality (City of Punta Gorda), a dispersed population throughout much of the remaining portion of Charlotte County and residential spillover into Sarasota County in both the areas of Englewood and North Port.  They noted that Sarasota County Area Transit (SCAT) had recently changed from some fixed route services to on-demand advanced reservation paratransit service in these areas.
Candice Monroy covered the following FDOT topics: 
Agenda topic Grants for Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 22 / State Fiscal Year 2022/2023

FTA Section 5310, 5311, and 5339 applications – Due date for applications was December 17, 2021. We received 20 applications. We are currently working on our Program of Projects (POP) for submittal to Central Office and will be drafting grant recommendations letters in May.  
Agenda topic Additional Grant funding Opportunities for (FFY) 21 / State Fiscal Year 2021/2022 and (FFY) 22 / State Fiscal Year 2022/2023 

· FTA Section 5310 and 5311 CRRSAA (Coronavirus Response and Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act) and ARP (American Rescue Plan) funding – Programmed in State Fiscal Year 2021/2022 and State Fiscal Year 2022/2023.  Recommendation emails have been sent to all Agencies. Public Transportation Grant Agreements for FY 21/22 have been executed. Public Transportation Grant Agreements for FY 22/23 will be drafted in July.

Agenda topic Training Opportunities

Professional Development Workshop & Transit Safety and Operations Summit hosted by FPTA/FDOT/CUTR: This summit will be held June 6-8, 2022 at the Embassy Suites in Tampa.  Registration is open until May 20, 2022 https://www.cutr.usf.edu/fpta/. 
Agenda topic Triennial Reviews 
Round 2 of the FDOT triennial reviews began in February 2021.  We will begin with agencies that receive only FTA Section 5310 funding with the larger agencies to follow.  There are currently 30 agencies to review.  

The Consultants performing the Triennial Review on behalf of the FDOT are:

· Center Urban Transportation Research (CUTR) – for areas of Safety and Security and Maintenance 

· Atkins – for all other review areas.

We have completed Round 2 Triennial Reviews for our 5310 only subrecipients. This summer we will begin Round 2 Triennial Reviews for our larger agencies.
(End FDOT Report)
Leigh Ann Bellamy stated that she appreciated the LCB Meeting discussion regarding Charlotte County’s advanced reservation paratransit service as opposed to fixed route service.
LCB Chair Ken Doherty stated that it had been a good meeting, and he appreciated everyone’s efforts.  
12.       Adjournment (Next Meeting – September 8, 2022)
LCB Chair Ken Doherty stated that the next LCB meeting is scheduled for September 8, 2022.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:47 a.m.
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